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PARISH PRAYER LIST 

Harry Aanden, Julian Affield and parents Gatlyn & Sara, Jessie Beckman, Shawn 
Bendickson, Kathy Christensen, Julius Dahl, Ron Dahl, Denise Halland, Kurt 
Halvorson, Diane Hamre, Sam Haverkamp, Vangie Hillstad, Jeremy Holmvik, Sherry 
Jensrud, Nathan Kearns, Rosie Keller, Cindy (Wastweet) Kiester, Ann (Wastweet) 
Kukowski, Kathy Lampton, Violet Lee, Donna Lisburg, Julia (Pantaleo) Madoll, Gwen 
Meyer, Randy Moen, Marilyn Natwick, Gail Nephew, Keith Olson, Nick & April 
Ostenaa family, David Pinske, Franklyn Preisler, Susan Ruud, Todd Scheff, Anita 
Slater, Gina Tiokasin, Eileen Tommervik and Mary Ann Wastweet.  

Condolences to the family and friends of Cody Prestegord of Gary who passed 
away from injuries as a result of a vehicle accident on February 12.  His funeral was 
held February 19. 

Condolences also to the family and friends of Myron McCollum, Bejou, who 
passed away on February 24. 
 

**************************************************** 

 
 



Easter Lilies:  If you would like to bring an Easter Lily in memory/honor of a loved 
one, lilies may be brought with you to Easter worship or dropped off at any church in 
the days prior. Names will not be printed in the bulletins, but will be 
publicly recognized. Reach out to parish staff or congregational secretaries for 
details or with questions. 
 
First Communion:  A First Communion Class will be held Sunday, March 10, from 
1-3pm hosted at Gary Lutheran Church. It is up to families to decide when your child 
is ready and can understand the meaning of Holy Communion. The class is open to 
all ages.  You can pick when you want their first Communion during Worship. It 
could be Maundy Thursday 7pm in Gary, or Easter at your home congregation or just 
a random Sunday. Whatever works best for your family. Let Katie know if your 
child(ren) will be coming to the class. 
 
Souper Bowl of Caring:  Thank you to all who have supported A New Journey 
Youth Group's Souper Bowl of Caring fundraiser for our local food shelves. By the 
time this went to print, we have raised over $700 and a stack of food to be split 
between the three local food shelves that service our Parish ministry field. Look for 
the final total to be shared soon! Thank you so much for your support, and if you 
would still like to give, reach out to Katie! 
 
March Youth Group Plans:  Youth Group in March will be a fun evening building 
fellowship playing games together. We'll hang out at the Warp Zone in Twin Valley 
for video and board game fun, pizza, and time with church friends. Rides can be 
arranged, so reach out to Katie if you need! Youth Group is for ANY youth in 6-12th 
grade, and you can bring friends! Sunday, March 17, 4-6pm, the Warp Zone (122 
Main Ave W, Twin Valley) 

************************ 
THRIVENT MEMBERS 

Reminder to Direct Thrivent Choice Dollars 
It’s time for Thrivent members to direct Thrivent Choice Dollars to their 

congregation or the parish. Every little bit helps!  Contact your Thrivent 
representative with any questions. 

Choice Dollars designated during the calendar year can be directed until March 
31 of the following year. You can direct dollars online or by phone: 

Online: 
1. Visit Thrivent.com/thriventchoice 
2. Click on the section that says “Direct Choice Dollars” 
3. Click on the link that says “Direct Choice Dollars” 
4. Log into your Thrivent Account 
5. Follow the prompts to complete the request. 



By Phone: 
1. Call 800-847-4836 and when prompted say, “Thrivent Choice” 
2. Press 1 to direct Choice Dollars or 2 to hear Thrivent Choice program Terms 

and Conditions. (If prompted, say or enter your phone number and date of 
birth.) 

3. A representative will work with you to direct Choice Dollars. 
 
Thrivent Action Team Grants 

Thrivent members are eligible to apply for Action Team Grants of up to $250, 
usually 2 per year. Thrivent Action Team Grants are a great way to extend the 
church or parish budget. Thank-you to the Thrivent members in the churches who 
have applied and received these grants. If you are a Thrivent member looking for a 
project, talk with your church leadership or Pastor René to see what might be 
possible.  This is a well-used resource that still has untapped potential! Let’s work 
together to unlock what’s possible! 

************************ 
Wednesday Lent, Holy Week, and Easter Sunday Schedule: 
We continue our Lenten journey to the cross which ends on March 31, Easter 
Sunday. Mark your calendars and join us for worship. 
● Wednesday, March 6 at Our Savior’s: 6:00pm supper, 6:30pm confirmation, 

7:00pm worship 
● Wednesday, March 13 at Ness: 6:30pm confirmation, 7:00pm worship 
● Wednesday, March 20 at Immanuel: 4:00-6:30pm Ladies Aid Supper, 6:30 

confirmation, 7:00pm worship 
● Maundy Thursday, March 28 at Gary: 6:00pm supper, 7:00pm worship 
● Good Friday, March 29: 3:00pm at Immanuel, 7:00pm at Our Savior’s 
● Easter Sunday, March 31 

○ 7:00am at Gary 
○ 8:30am at Immanuel 
○ 9:00am at Ness 
○ 10:30am at Our Savior’s and Sundal 

 
Worship Leadership Schedule Now On Calendar: 

As you look at your March calendar, you will notice initials after each Sunday 
service. This lists who is scheduled to lead worship that day: Pastor René (PR), Katie 
DeMarais (KD), or Rachel Roggenbuck (RR). Having three worship leaders all 
authorized to preach and preside at the sacraments (communion and baptism), is 
truly a blessing.  Scheduling worship leadership is more difficult than one may think, 
and parish staff does their best to rotate throughout the parish. While rare, changes to 
the printed schedule may occur. If you have questions about the schedule, talk with 
Pastor René. 



Rachel Roggenbuck, officially commissioned SAM! 
Thank you to all who attended, watched 

online, and kept in prayer Rachel as she was 
officially commissioned as a Synod Authorized 
Minister on February 4. It was a joy-filled worship 
with Pastor Rebel Hurd, Director of Evangelical 
Mission (DEM) of the NWMN Synod preaching, 
commissioning Rachel, and blessing the leadership 
team of Rachel, Katie, and Pastor René. Much 
food and fellowship followed. Thanks be to God! 
 
Overview of Time, Roles, and Responsibilities of the Leadership Team: 

ANJLP is very blessed to have the breadth and depth of ministry leadership 
that they do, while we must remember the time, roles, and responsibilities each has. 
Yes, there are three of us, and only one of us is full-time. Here is a reminder for us 
all.  
 
Pastor René: Full-time Pastor/Mission Developer. Works with and leads the parish 
staff team to ensure God’s work is being done, as we listen to what the Holy Spirit is 
up to in this place. Responsibilities include working with the parish council and each 
church’s leadership to reach their goals; building relationships within and between 
the churches and throughout the parish; dreaming about and trying different ways to 
connect with God’s beloved people; leading worship; caring for people in times of 
need; attending school and community events to learn about the places and to meet 
the people of where they call home. 
 
Katie DeMarais, SAM: Part-time, approx. 20hrs/week. Focuses on Children, Youth, 
and Family Ministry including leading Confirmation and Youth Group, providing 
leadership with VBS, and is a support for Sunday School/Faith Formation at the 
individual churches. She oversees the parish’s Children and Youth Safety Policy. 
She regularly leads worship, having one Sunday off a month. She is a member of 
Gary Lutheran and volunteers in that capacity as well.  
 
Rachel Roggenbuck, SAM: Part-time, approx. 13hrs/week. Focuses on Worship 
Outside the Walls (WOW) Ministry, oversees the text-em all program (maintaining 
the numbers, sending out reminders, etc.), caring ministry, and worship leadership 
when Katie or Pastor René are gone. She is a member of Immanuel Lutheran, 
serving as its organist and on its council as a Board of Education member, and is an 
active volunteer. She also regularly serves as organist at Our Savior’s.  
 



In addition, all three have continuing education and synod expectations to 
meet. Because of the varying responsibilities and limited time, you may or may not 
see all three at every church or parish event.  Feel free to contact any staff member 
with questions about roles or responsibilities. Please continue to pray for all in 
leadership roles, as we ask for your prayers and patience, love and grace as we all 
continue to live into this holy, messy work the Holy Spirit is up to in each church, 
our communities, and the parish. We need one another in so many ways as we lean 
in and continue sharing God’s love and promises to all. 
 

*********************************************************** 

 

 

 

We don’t share the GOOD things we do as much as we share gossip, so each 
month we lift up some good ministry being done throughout the Parish. 
 

This month we are lifting up the ministry we do with the Text-em-all service. It 
is one of the ways our parish is able to stay connected. It is wonderful to be 
connected in this way! We are able to share activities happening in the parish, 
including worship schedules, dinners, youth activities, council meetings, and changes 
to any activity. But perhaps the biggest use of this service is our prayer requests. We 
do our best to share as much information as possible while honoring the requests of 
the person or family being prayed for. Imagine being surrounded by people from all 
across the parish, some you have not met, praying for you. It is humbling and 
wonderful!  

If you still need to start using this service to stay up to date on activities and 
prayer requests, please text or call Rachel at 701-741-0976 or email 
anewjourneyparish@gmail.com with your cell phone number. You can opt-out at 
any time. As anyone who is part of this prayerful group will tell you - sometimes the 
only texts they receive are schedule reminders or updates and other weeks the need 
for prayer is great. Another great feature is you can reply to these messages and a 
real person (Rachel) will read and respond as needed. Thank you to all who are 
praying!  
 

 

 

 

 

 



MESSAGE FROM PASTOR RENÉ L. MEHLBERG… 
 

“Child of Dust. Child of God. You are loved. You are forgiven. You are enough.” 
 

This was the Ash Wednesday “blessing” for the Imposition of Ashes. It was not 
even 2 days after the tragic accident that took Cody Prestegord’s life, rippling out 
impacting and changing so many others forever. 

For me, there was much to be mindful of: the fresh tragedy reminding us once 
again of the fragility of life; emergency responders at the scene; individuals who 
have lost loved ones in similar ways; the many we know and others we don’t who 
carry the trauma of accidents from years ago that can bubble up once again 
threatening to swallow us whole. Those who have recently lost loved ones, 
especially suddenly and unexpectedly; those who are so very mindful that “there is 
no cure for being human” and that we all end up in the valley of the dry bones one 
day.  Because of all of this, I could not impose an ashy cross on people with the 
words, “remember you are dust, and to dust you shall return” as we were all already 
too well aware of that fact. 

The reminder and promise that needed to be said and most needed to be heard 
was, “Child of God.”  As a child of God, remember the meaning of Jesus’ name: 
“God is with us.”  God is with us especially when we find ourselves, personally or as 
family, friends, or as a community accompanying others, when the unimaginable 
happens and lives are forever changed.  

I fully realize some may feel that God has left and has abandoned you. In 
reality, these are the times that God pulls all so very close. It is okay if you do not 
believe that and need to yell at God with some choice words.  There are times and 
situations that are not right, are not fair, and simply make no sense.  Our God is a big 
God who can handle whatever we give. God will never leave you and will help see 
you through.  

Perhaps this is the most important reminder: there is a community of people, in 
the flesh, willing to be with and help one another. Reach out to me, other staff, 
family, friends, or others when needed. We are a community of faith together. It is 
with one another we will love, support, listen, cry, scream together and find our way 
into the future together, knowing that God is with us, right where we are. 

Remember also what Sister Helen Prejean said in Dead Man Walking, “There 
are spaces of sorrow only God can touch.”  

 
 
 
 

 



A Blessing for When You’ve Lost Someone Far Too Soon 

from “The Lives We Actually Have” by Kate Bowler and Jessica Richie 

 
God, this. This is impossible.  This grief is too much to bear. 

 
If there was a tight order to the world that you made, 
it’s come unspooled and no one will wind it up again. 

 
God, I feel it coming, 
that ache for the stories that will never be told. 
And an anger rising when i remember 
what never should have been. 

 
Worst of all – God, could anything be worse? – 
it is so beautiful the way this grief is a language of love. 

 
I am lovesick with this much sorrow. 

 
Teach me to speak this new mother tongue. 
Show me how to memorize what I can never forget 
what they gave and what is gone, 
and what we were owed by a world robbed of their presence. 

 
Hold me by the edges for I am coming apart. 
And nothing but love will find me. 

 
Wrap our tender hearts tightly in your love, O Lord~ 
     Pastor René 
 

************************************************************ 
A MESSAGE FROM KATIE DEMARAIS, SAM… 

 

“All go to the same place; all come from dust, and to dust all return.” 
 Ecclesiastes 3:20 (NIV) 

 
This Ash Wednesday was a difficult one, for so many of us, and maybe for so 

many different reasons. I don't have many comforting words to share with you this 
month, but I do want to share a prayer, one that I read and prayed multiple times over 
the last few weeks. It is meant to be shared with the young ones in our lives, and I 
encourage you to do so. Our young ones are grieving and asking hard questions right 
now. If you don't have the words either, I invite you to use this prayer. 



"Dear God,  
Your great love is a mystery.  We know we don’t have to have all the answers 

about death and life because You are with us in all things, and You are making all 
things new.  Help us to have the imagination to think about what it must have been 
like when You breathed human beings into life from dust—even us!  Help us to 
remember that we don’t have to be afraid to talk about death with You.  Make our 
home a safe place to share our wonderings with one another, too.  We know that no 
matter what happens, You won’t leave us.  You are good, and we can trust You. 
Be with us when we’re sad, scared, or confused.  We know that You love us so much 
that You came to earth to be human, too.  We love you, God, and we know You love 
us infinitely more.  Amen." (From page 168 of Every Season Sacred) 

If you or your young ones need to talk, please reach out to any one of us on 
staff (or another trusted person). Every single person MATTERS, and God loves 
YOU! 
 
Your sister in Christ, Katie 

*************************************************************** 
A MESSAGE FROM RACHEL ROGGENBUCK, SAM… 

 
Our WOW (Worship Outside the Walls) activity in February was to attend one 

or both of two hockey games where Pastor René’s favorite Wisconsin hockey team 
played. While we did not have the group of people we were hoping for - Wisconsin 
won both games and Pastor René was able to attend both games!! Look for more 
parish-wide opportunities in the coming months and while you are waiting for those, 
please continue to spend time with one another, inviting others into your circle. Do 
you have an idea for us? Please share it with any one of our parish staff! 

Up until now, Ladies Night Out - our once a month gathering - has rotated 
through three restaurants throughout the parish. Unfortunately, Moran’s in Winger 
has closed, which encourages us to try out other places. We have plans to patronize 
the Gary cafe, Rhombus pizza and The Deuce! Check out the calendar for the March 
location (The Deuce in Erskine)! 

  What an amazing and joyful day February 4 was! I thank everyone who 
prayed, called, sent a card, attended or all of the previously mentioned for me on that 
day and every day! I am blessed to be called to serve you in this way. I am eager to 
learn about each of you, and learn how best to minister to you and the community. I 
continue to work on all of my responsibilities that I had prior to adding Synodically 
Authorized Minister, including the text-em-all ministry, caring ministry, leading 
worship and more. In writing a reflection about “I See God in a Song” I was 
reminded how much I love the hymn “Here I Am, Lord,” which was inspired by 



Isaiah 6:8.  I heard the voice of the Lord, saying: “Whom shall I send, And who will 
go for Us?” Then I said, “Here am I! Send me.” 

 And finally, an update on my recovery from foot surgery in January. By 
the time you read this I hope to have permission to be walking!!! I am so thankful for 
the prayers and check-ins!  

 
Your servant in Christ, 
Rachel Roggenbuck, SAM 
 

************************************************************* 

Minutes - A New Journey Parish Council Meeting 
(6:30 p.m. on February 12, 2024, at Immanuel Lutheran, Bejou, MN) 

 

Council members present:  Jim Steinmetz, Becky Olson (for Mary Preisler), Marilyn 
Graff, Kristi Skeie, Mike Hagy, and Teresa Werpy.  Others:  Pastor René Mehlberg, Katie 
DeMarais, Rachel Roggenbuck, Bonnie Werpy and Sue Gunderson. 
 
2024 Church-Designated Parish Representatives: 
 Immanuel:  Jim Steinmetz and Mary Preisler 
 Our Savior’s:  Rotating are Wanda Stordahl, Kristi Skeie, Marilyn Graff and Jane  

Aakhus 
 Gary:  Teresa Werpy and Jill Nelson 
 Ness:  Karen Carlsrud and Mike Hagy 
 
Jim called the meeting to order and Pastor René led devotions and prayer.   
  
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes of the January 22, 2024, meeting were distributed and 
reviewed.  Motion by Becky, second by Marilyn and carried, to approve minutes of the 
January 22, 2024, meeting as presented. 
Treasurer’s Report:  In Jill’s absence, Teresa presented her financial reports.  It was noted 
that $860 was received at Rachel’s commissioning service.  A motion was made by Kristi, 
seconded by Becky and carried, to retain 50% of that amount for the Parish and the other 
50% will go to the Northwestern Minnesota Synod.  Rachel indicated she would follow-up 
with the Sparkhouse subscription shared between Immanuel and the parish.  A motion was 
made, seconded and carried, to approve the treasurer’s report as presented. 
 
Staff Reports: 
Pastor René covered the following: 

■ Rachel’s commissioning service held February 4th 
■ Duties provided by Pastor René, Katie and Rachel 



■ Recent continuing education for the NWMN Synod’s Jeremiah 29 project she 
attended in Detroit Lakes, which will include one-on-one meetings. She would 
like to schedule these meetings with congregational and parish council members. 

■ Lenten service topic “I Saw God Today” 
Rachel covered the following: 

■ Her thoughts and emotions as she was commissioned as a SAM 
■ Since Moran’s closed, other locations for the Ladies’ Night Out are being 

considered, including The Deuce in Erskine 
■ Tithely QR code is being included on worship broadcasts 
■ The work done by Rachel, Bridget and Levi to broadcast worship services and 

changes coming by the end of the year. Discussion followed and this ministry 
will continue to be evaluated throughout the year. 

Katie covered the following: 
■ The Souper Bowl Offering and food collected will continue through February 

with the proceeds going to the food shelves in Erskine, Twin Valley and 
Mahnomen. 

 
Old Business: 
Rachel demonstrated how Tithely works and indicated that the money contributed only 
goes to the Parish, not individual congregations. 
New Business: 
Election of Parish Council Officers:  A motion was made by Kristi, seconded by Becky 
and carried, to cast a unanimous ballot re-electing Jim Steinmetz as President and Teresa 
Werpy as Vice President for 2024. It was noted that Jill Nelson will continue to serve as 
Treasurer and Sue Gunderson as Parish Secretary for 2024. 
 
The Parish Council discussed meeting dates and locations and decided to continue meeting 
at Immanuel on the second Monday each month.  The next ANJLP Council meeting will 
be held Monday, March 11, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. at Immanuel.   
 
Pastor René asked reps to talk with their councils regarding possible parish worship for 
Memorial Day weekend, as well as on the fifth Sundays in June, September and December 
to be discussed and decided at a future meeting. 
 
Jim brought up fundraising that Immanuel has been successful with and suggested all 
parish congregations consider fundraising to help them meet their budgets. 
 
The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Sue Gunderson, Parish Secretary 
 
 
 



News from Gary Lutheran… 
 

Altar Guild, Usher/Greeters and Janitor Assignments: 

 Gary Lutheran Church Ushers/Greeters, including any midweek services in 
their timeframe.  (NOTE:  Please check to make sure the red Christ Candle 
gets extinguished after each service.): 
o March 3:  Harriet Andersen and Doug Andersen 
o March 10-17:  Tom & Abby Stueness 
o March 24-31:  Gene & Bonnie Werpy 

 Gary Lutheran Altar Guild for March:  Teresa Werpy and Bonnie Werpy 
 

*************************************************** 
News from Ness… 

The quilters from the Gary area that meet at Ness have been very busy this fall and 
winter. Recipients of their 32 quilts this February included the VA, Rape and Abuse 
Center, Churches United, Dorothy Day House, YWCA, Ronald McDonald House, 
New Life Center, and Friendship Village. Thank you to Alden Anderson who 
delivered these quilts throughout the Fargo-Moorhead area. Thank you for sharing 
God’s love with others in this way! 
 

************************************************************** 

News from Our Savior’s… 
February 11, 2024 Council Meeting 
-Council members present were Jane Aakhus, Marilyn Graff, Kristi Skeie, Gordie 
Ostenaa, via phone Dave & Wanda Stordahl.  Others in attendance were Katie 
DeMarais and Anita Roy. 
-Elections of officers held.   
-Parish Board reps were also elected. 
-January minutes approved. 
-No Financial Report as Dave is gone. 
-Old Business 
  -Parsonage report.  Appraisal was done just waiting for results from it.  Dave will 
talk to Luke Syverson again regarding the electric work that needs to be done. 
New Business 
-Fundraiser ideas discussed.  Dave will check on gambling license. 
-Elevator repair update by Anita. 
-March 6th we will host a soup supper for Lenten services at 6:00 pm followed by 
worship at 7:00 pm. 



-Easter Sunday service will be held on Sunday, March 31st at 10:30am.  Muffins & 
coffee will be served beforehand starting at 10:00 am. 
-Ideas were shared and discussed about a different sign for out front. 
-Katie gave the pastor and staff report on behalf of Pastor René. 
-Meeting adjourned by Kristi Skeie and 2nd it by Jane Aakhus. 
 

****************************************** 
News from Immanuel… 

 

Summary of February 21, 2024, Immanuel Council Meeting 

Council members present:   Peggy Gunderson, Mary Nell Preisler, Cindy Large, 
Jon Large, Duane Gunderson, Darrell Lende, Jim Steinmetz, Joyce Bendickson, 
Becky Olson, Gloria Steinbrenner, Terry McCollum, Rachel Roggenbuck and 
Delane Schaumburg.  Others present:  Katie DeMarais and Pastor René Mehlberg.   
 

 Secretary's and Treasurer's reports were given and approved. 

• Council authorized paying for the Sparkhouse subscription used for Sunday 
School and church services. 

• Broadcasting of worship services is being paused at this time.  Rachel and 
family were thanked for all the work they have done providing this service. 

• Confirmation at Immanuel will be held Sunday, May 19. 

• The lease for our current copier expires March 31.  Council decided to 
authorize a 2-year lease of a color copier from Advanced Business 
Machines. 

 
***************** 

Additional Immanuel Info: 

 Immanuel’s Father & Son Banquet will be held Saturday, March 9, at 5:00 
p.m.   

 Ladies’ Aid supper on Wednesday, March 20, serving from 4-6:30 p.m.  Meal 
cost is a free will offering.  Servers are Becky Dahl, Kathy Omang and Sue 
Gunderson.  (Note: Confirmation at 6:30 p.m., Lenten worship service at 7 
p.m. & Immanuel Council meeting at 8 p.m.) 
 

 



   

 

 

Tithely Giving:   
Tithely is a digital payment  

service and our parish account is now set up and active! 
This is an easy way to give money to the parish! You may 
see this QR code in the bulletin, newsletter, or website. 
Either open your QR code reader or your phone camera, 
focus on the QR code and follow the link! Ask Rachel if 
you have any questions.  
https://give.tithe.ly/?formId=45c6ad33-216d-4c2b-a610-ecf8ecfd1ff9 
 
 



  

MARCH 2024 CALENDAR ADDENDUM 

CONTINUATION 
 

SCHEDULING REMINDERS 

** Denotes Holy Communion 

 

• Wednesday, March 27 
 1:00 p.m. – Quilting at Our Savior’s 

• MAUNDY THURSDAY, March 28 (purple) 
 6:00 p.m. – Supper at Gary Lutheran 
 7:00 p.m. – Worship at Gary** 

• GOOD FRIDAY, March 29 (no color) 
 3:00 p.m. – Worship at Immanuel 
 7:00 p.m. – Worship at Our Savior’s 

• EASTER SUNDAY, March 31 (white) 
 7:00 a.m. – Worship at Gary** (PR) 
 8:30 a.m. – Worship at Immanuel** (KD) 
 9:00 a.m. – Worship at Ness** (PR) 
 10:00 a.m. – Rolls & Coffee at Our Savior’s 
 10:30 a.m. – Worship at Our Savior’s** (KD) 
 10:30 a.m. – Worship at Sundal** (PR) 

 
 
     

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ministers:  Members of the Congregations 

   Pastor René Mehlberg (218) 308-7898 

   pastor.rene.mehlberg@gmail.com  

Synodically 

Authorized  Katie DeMarais (218) 820-8287 or  

Minister (SAM) demarais.katie@gmail.com  

 

SAM    Rachel Roggenbuck (701) 741-0976 or 

 athomerachel@gmail.com  

 

ANJLP Secretary: Sue Gunderson (218) 280-8678 or immanuel@gvtel.com  

 

Gary/Ness Sec.: Julie Gevik (218) 280-3356 or garyrindaloffice@gmail.com  

 

Our Savior’s 

Secretary:  Anita Roy (218) 849-3791 or oursaviors@gvtel.com   

 

Parish Website:   anewjourneyparish.org 

 



MARCH 2024 WORSHIP SCHEDULE (** denotes Holy Communion) 

WORSHIP IMMANUEL OUR SAVIOR’S GARY NESS SUNDAL 

Sunday, March 3 

(purple) 

 

8:30am–Worship** 

(KD) 

10:30am–Worship** 

(KD)  

 

8:30am–Worship** 

(PR) 

9:30 am – SS  

10:30 am – 

Worship** (PR) 

  

  

Wed., March 6 

(purple) 

  

 

6 pm – Supper 

7 pm – Lenten 

Worship  

   

Sunday, March 10 

(purple)  

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS 

TIME 

8:30 am – Worship 

(PR) 

10:30 am – Worship 

(PR) followed by 

Council Meeting 

9:30 am – SS 

10:30 am – Worship 

(KD) 

  

Wed., March 13 

(purple) 

   7 pm – Lenten 

Worship 

  

 

Sunday, March 17 

(purple) 

8:30am–Worship** 

(KD) 

10:30am–Worship** 

(KD) 

 

9:30 am – SS 

10:30am–Worship** 

(PR) followed by 

Council Meeting 

8:30 am – Worship 

(PR) 

 

 

Wed., March 20 

(purple) 

4-6:30pm-Supper 

7pm-Lenten 

Worship** 

    

PALM SUNDAY, 

March 24 (purple) 

(KD Off) 

8:30 am – Worship 

(PR) 

10:30am–Worship 

(PR) 

 

9:30 am – SS 

10:30am–Worship 

(RR) 

  

MAUNDY THURS., 

MARCH 28 (purple)   

  6pm-Supper 

7pm-Worship** 

  

GOOD FRIDAY, 

MARCH 29 (no color) 

3pm-Worship 7pm-Worship    

EASTER SUNDAY, 

MARCH 31 (white) 

8:30am-Worship** 

(KD) 

10am-Rolls & Coffee 

10:30am-Worship** 

(KD) 

7am-Worship** (PR) 9am-Worship** 

(PR) 

10:30am-Worship** 

(PR) 

 


